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WORK SESSION MINUTES

A work session of the Kirkwood City Council was held on December 9, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. at Kirkwood City Hall, 139 S. Kirkwood Road, Kirkwood, Missouri. Present were Mayor Griffin, Council Members Duwe, Gibbons, Sears, Ward, and Zimmer. Also in attendance were Chief Administrative Officer Russell Hawes, Assistant Chief Administrative Officer David Weidler, City Clerk Laurie Asche, Director of Public Services Bill Bensing, Planning and Development Services Director Jonathan Raiche, and Communications Manager Freddy Doss. Council Member Wurtz was absent and excused. 
APPROVAL OF DECEMBER 2ND, 2021 WORK SESSION MINUTES

Motion was made by Council Member Duwe and seconded by Council Member Zimmer to approve the December 2nd, 2021 Work Session minutes. The motion was unanimously approved. 
GRANT’S TRAIL GRANT DISCUSSION
The City of Kirkwood has been working on a possible extension to the Grant’s Trail into downtown Kirkwood.  The City hired Horner Shifrin as a consultant to assist the City through the aspects of how to achieve this.  

Paul Wojciechowski with Horner Shifrin provided the City Council with a presentation regarding the Grant’s Trail conceptual design, a copy of which is attached hereto.  
Some of the discussion that took place is as follows:

· A grant application could use pieces of each alternative.  The goal is to ask for a $7.5 million federal grant with the City matching 20%. 
· If the percentage of the match is higher, there could be more points awarded to the grant application.

· Question was raised regarding what the public’s main concern was?  There was concern from the public regarding the trail connecting through the Holmes Avenue area.
· Question was raised regarding what City department would be in charge of maintenance of the trail?  The Parks Department would be in charge of regular maintenance and the Public Works Department would handle filling potholes, etc. 
· A discussion took place regarding if the trail would be concrete or asphalt. 
· Question was raised regarding what the maximum percentage would be that the City would be willing to match the grant application with?  If the City chooses to not apply for other grants in this cycle, the City could match up to 23%, which is approximately $2 million.  
· Comment was made that if the maintenance of the trail goes to the Parks Department that more staff will need to be added to the Parks Department. 

· Concern was raised regarding if the City moves forward with a grant application, that there will be no other grant applications applied for in this cycle, and that the City’s matching percentage could be used towards other projects, such as street repairs. 

· Questions were raised regarding if there will be a Police presence along the trail and if emergency vehicles will be able to access the trail?

· Question was raised regarding if the trail would become Parks ground?   Right-of-ways could possibly be designated as Parks grounds, but there will need to be agreements with property owners for use of the easements. 

· Question was raised regarding if the Special Business District has been made aware of this and if they are willing to partner with the City?  The Special Business District is aware and there has been no discussion regarding partnering with the City. 

· A comment was made that Wayfair roads could be used as an alternative if the City chooses to not move forward with a grant application.

Motion was made by Council Member Sears and seconded by Council Member Gibbons to authorize the City to move forward with a grant application utilizing Alternative #3 with possible adjustments.  The motion was unanimously approved.  
There being no further matters to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned.

 























 




 

________________________

 Laurie Asche

 City Clerk

